MID-FLORIDA GOLDEN RETRIEVER CLUB — Board Meeting
PRESIDENT SECRETARY
Ann Rowe Andy Hall

The April 18, 2018, Board meeting of the Mid-Florida Golden Retriever Club was called to order by
president Ann Rowe at 7:02 p.m. by conference call. The following officers and board members were

present:
Ann Rowe — President Andy Hall — Secretary
Michele Throm — Vice President Dee Thibodeaux — Treasurer

Board Members:

Robin Burket; Pat Kopco; Betty Lambert, Ted Misilo, Kristin Sipus.
Absent: John Blair; Rosa Blair.

REPORT OF THE PRESIDENT (Ann Rowe)

Reported that the GRCA is exploring changing the by-laws that pertain to the duties of individual club
presidents. Ann will send the information to members of the board.

REPORT OF THE VICE PRESIDENT (Michele Throm)

Read new member application and the board approved Al Litschgi for membership (Robin Burket is his
sponsor). He must now attend a meeting to be eligible to be voted in.

REPORT OF THE SECRETARY (Andy Hall)

Suggested that the club begin keeping copies of contracts for our various events in one location in case
they are needed. Andy will explore using the board’s Yahoo group to store electronic copies of
contracts.

REPORT OF THE TREASURER (Dee Thibodeaux)

Deposits made for agility trial entries; bills for agility trial not paid yet. But checking and money market
accounts in very good standing.
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COMMITTEE REPORTS:

CCA/Heart-Eye Clinic (Kristin Sipus)



The club’s CCA and heart-eye clinic held in Ocala on March 31 was profitable for the club and well-
received. Kristin received many notes and compliments on how well it went. The MADTA people were
thrilled with how clean we left their building. Discussion of how often we should do a CCA — perhaps
every other year or even less frequently. We will do one in 2020 if we get the GRCA National. Also
discussion of perhaps doing a health clinic next year in conjunction with another event. Will discuss
again in January.

Spring Agility Trial (Dee Thibodeaux)

Dee reported very large entry for the trial that will be held April 20-21-22. As always, volunteers needed
to help set up on Thursday, April 19. Several people who usually come on that day not coming this year.

Dock Diving Fun Day (Andy Hall)

All set for May 12 at Native Downs in Ocala, same location as our dock diving fun day last October. The
day will be free to members from 9 a.m. until 2 p.m. Lunch will be provided and a general meeting will
be held. Andy will notify members.

Barn Hunt Fun Day (Andy Hall)

Andy has finalized arrangement for Barn Hunt Fun Day for club members on June 2 at Griffin Barn Hunt
in Ocala. Board decided on $15 per dog cost for members with the club paying the balance (limit of 20
dogs; first-come, first-served). Andy will notify members and keep track of registration.

Grooming Seminar (Ann Rowe)

Club will tentatively hold a grooming seminar and general meeting on Sunday, July 15, at Daus Hund
Haus in Lakeland. May add another element to it — Michele Throm has spoken with club member Dr.
Pam Ginn about speaking to the club on a canine health topic. The board felt that combining the
grooming seminar with a health discussion might create a bigger draw.

Obedience Trial (Andy Hall)

All on track for the obedience/rally trial in Daytona Beach Aug. 11-12. The premium is out and Andy is
going to be working to get it out to as many people as possible. Andy had to relocate the three judges to
a different hotel because two of them are bringing dogs, but it actually turned out to be a better room
rate. Andy working on stewards, several club members have stepped up.

WC/WCX (Ted Misilo)

Ted reported he has had discussions with the Southern Flatcoated Retriever Club about doing a
combined WC/WCX in September or October. Locations being discussed including where we have our
hunt tests.

Hunt Tests (Pat Kopco)



Pat and Mike Orloff had a good meeting with Wayne Gey and talked through continuing to use his land
for our hunt tests. We also will continue doing combined tests with CFHRC.
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OLD BUSINESS:

2020 GRCA National — Pat Kopco updated the board on the club’s continuing pursuit of the 2020 GRCA
National. Several members of the 2020 committee toured the under-construction facilities in Ocala as a

possible location and were impressed. The Ocala location would give the club some needed flexibility on
dates in 2020. Pat is getting pricing.

Membership renewals — Dee Thibodeaux shared a report to the board showing members from 2017

who did not renew for 2018. Membership renewal chair Laura Topping had contacted each person
individually but many did not renew. Anyone who did not renew by March 31 will now have to re-apply
to become a club member. Dee gave props to Laura for working very hard on renewals.

Missing Trophies — several of the club’s perpetual trophies were not returned after their year with the

award winner and Pat Kopko is working to track them down and get them back. Some discussion about
other items belonging to the club that are missing.
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NEW BUSINESS

Specialty — The club’s Specialty chair, Caroline Kendrick, joined the meeting to discuss some changes to
our annual specialty that are being forced upon us by policy changes around the AKC National
Championship in Orlando. We will no longer be able to hold sweepstakes with our Specialty. The board
also has some proposals about moving our annual specialty or combining with another event. Some
discussion about doing a sweepstakes and supported entry for an existing event later this year so that
we can have a sweepstakes. The board asked Caroline to email her best recommendation for a course of
action.

Rescheduled Fun Field Day — Discussion of trying to reschedule our Fun Field Day at Kristin Sipus’

property to sometime in the fall since it had to be canceled for its original date of April 29. Kristin will try
and determine a possible date.

Adding board meeting — The board had planned to not have a meeting in May but due to many things

going on decided to add a meeting on Wednesday, May 9, by phone. The date will allow the reading of
any new member applications prior to the general meeting on May 12.

Motion to adjourn, seconded. Meeting adjourned at 8:32 p.m.
The next board meeting will be May 9 by phone.

The next general meeting will be May 12 at Dock Diving Fun Day.



Andy Hall — Secretary



